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“Your sensations?” 

Fallon Ballantine frowned and asked back, “Hash Lucas, do your sensations matter? 
Does anyone care?” 

” You … you … Great! Ballantine, you’ll regret it!” 

Hash Lucas was specific that Fallon Ballantine would certainly assist him, but she even 
opposed him. He was continually beat, so he might not remain right here any type of 
longer as well as left quickly after saying some harsh words. 

Fallon and Lianna Ballantine took Alex and also Big Ken to a lounge upstairs. 

Alex loosened up, smiled, and asked a question, “Lianna, your vocal singing sounds 
impressive, like a harmonic lark! I feel that it’s not at all substandard to an expert 
vocalist. 

Lianna waved her hand and also said, “I went to the Quill City Arts Academy, yet I learnt 
timeless dancing. Vocal singing is my hobby, so I’ve taken a few training courses and 
discovered a little.” 

” No surprise your picture and temperament are so classy. You examined dancing and 
you’re an outstanding singer. You’re truly gifted, huh?” 

” Alex, don’t flatter me excessive. I was born quite weak, so I discovered dancing when I 
was young and likewise practiced martial arts in order to build up my body. Later, I was 
just average in academics and also felt I could not enter into a great university, so I 
concentrated on art.” 

” I see, to make sure that’s how it is!” 

” Alex, I have not thanked you for assisting me out yet …”. 

” You rate, Lianna. Did you simply state that Hash Lucas is your schoolmate?”. 

” Yes, an university schoolmate, however he remains in the music department.”. 

” I’m thinking he really did not go there to research yet to grab women …”. 

The note conversation was virtually over. Alex grinned, turned his head to take a look at 
Fallon, as well as cut to the chase. 

” Manager Ballantine, I listened to that your corporation’s in trouble? Does it have 
something to do with the scenario that Hash Lucas just stated?”. 



Fallon nodded and said, “In fact, our business has actually remained in difficulty for a 
very long time. It’s simply that it’s gotten a lot worse currently …”. 

” I would love to listen to even more about it.”. 

” Terrific! Alex, since you’re willing to listen, I’ll begin with the beginning as well as just 
air vent out the anger …”. 

Fallon smiled bitterly and also organized her ideas, then slowly told her story. 

After Alex listened to it, he had a better understanding of Harrod Corp’s past and also 
existing situation. 

Harrods Corp was developed by Zen Ballantine, who intended to pass his company on 
to his son, but his son did not wish to do business as well as had long ago drew a line 
with his family members. 

In the end, Zen Ballantine can only put his hopes on his child, Fallon, as well as 
obtained a son-in-law to marry into the Ballantine family members to aid Fallon. He was 
Lianna’s father, Emmett Hoffman. 

One day, Emmett Hoffman consulted with a crash quickly after Lianna’s birth and came 
to be handicapped. 

At first, Emmett was still able to assist Fallon with some psychologically taxing work and 
also Zen Ballantine’s spirit was additionally good. With their aid, Fallon’s work was not 
very difficult and also might about handle. As time went by, Emmett’s injuries came to 
be a lot more as well as a lot more severe as well as he might no longer function. 

Zen’s physical problem was additionally deteriorating as well as can just function half 
the moment. He was not careless, yet he was just not as healthy and balanced as he 
utilized to be. 

Although Zen was still the Chairman and also General Supervisor of Harrods Corp, he 
was almost entirely hands-off of firm matters, so the entire firm was entrusted to Fallon. 

Fallon was a female who had actually been under pressure far beyond her restrictions. 

To maintain her family members’s organization, she can only grit her teeth as well as 
continue. 

Fallon had tried very hard and also might manage the business’s interior events, yet she 
might not withstand the outside pressure. 

With the rapid growth of the recreation as well as show business, the variety of people 
that had their eyes on their firm was additionally boosting. 



Amongst them were Chase Lucas and also Isaac Litt. 

If they were to start from scratch, it would be too bothersome, as well as they may not 
be able to develop a proper company. 

The quickest as well as ideal method was to straight take control of a long-standing and 
also well-known business like Harrods Corp. 

Chase Lucas himself had actually been in the leisure and also show business for 
several years, but even after years of development, his organizations had not reached 
the elevations of Harrods Corp. He had also long wished to benefit from the Ballantine 
family’s internal weakness to take control of their business. 

Isaac Litt was likewise in the below ground trade, so he quickly needed a platform like 
Harrods Corp to distribute his items. 

At first, Isaac was unsuccessful in his attempt to obtain Harrods Corp, which led him to 
sought out Artilleryman Young and Chase Lucas for teamwork. 

This ultimately led to extensive participation with Chase. They secretly offered drugs in 
all the recreation as well as enjoyment companies under Chase as well as made fairly a 
great deal of money from it, where they had a preference of sweetness. 

Under such situations, their idea of teaming up to take over Harrods Corp ended up 
being a lot more immediate. 

This suggested that there was not a single guy in the Ballantine family. Feeling that 
such possibilities were restricted, they started to pressure Fallon. Fallon was angry and 
stated some rough words. 

Fallon should promise to permit them to distribute their products in all businesses under 
Harrods Corp 

. This was their lower line and also if Fallon did not endanger, after that they would 
certainly simply have to take unique procedures. 

At the moment, they were only a month away from the deadline Chase Lucas and Isaac 
Litt established for Fallon to provide a clear-cut solution. 

Thirty days later on, if they did not obtain the solution they wanted, they may throw 
down the gauntlet … 

When Alex comprehended this, he unconsciously took a look at Fallon and also Lianna. 
Exactly how could these two meek females be a match for those 2 old foxes, Chase 
Lucas and also Isaac Litt? 



If the two sides actually went neck to neck, even if Fallon took the lead, she might not 
have the ability to win at the end 
. 
Alex, having recognized the scenario, did not wait and instantly chose. 

” I’ll take care of this issue!”. 

Fallon’s eyes illuminated as well as she asked with an enthusiastic face, “Alex, are you 
actually ready to aid us with this?”. 

” I’ve long disliked Chase Lucas and Isaac Litt, so I’ll definitely deal with this!”. 

” Well thanks a lot! I can’t thanks sufficient for your fantastic generosity …”. 

” Manager Ballantine, that’s also much! As I simply claimed, I do not such as the two of 
them as well as I still have a grudge against them. 

Fallon swung her hand and said securely, “That will not do, they’re different matters! I 
will certainly bear in mind all the favors you have actually done for me and also will 
certainly locate an opportunity to repay you! Favors need to be paid off tenfold. That’s 
what my daddy used to tell me since I was a kid …”. 

If you firmly insist on keeping it in mind, after that just do so, but not up until I’ve done 
my part. Manager Ballantine, if there’s absolutely nothing else, we’ll leave. 

Alex bid goodbye to Fallon and also Lianna and also returned to the vehicle, deep in 
thought. 

If he desired to assist Fallon as well as Lianna though, he should clean up those 2 
wickedness within a month. This job was likewise rather immediate … 

The next morning, Alex had no intention to purpose to the office and workplace and also 
desired to Chat again, once again Kevin Yet called and asked him to go in. 

Alex satisfied Kevin in Isla’s boardroom and also asked, “Relative, what’s so immediate 
that you’re trying to find me?”. 

Kevin drank his head as well as claimed, “I believed that this was rather immediate, 
however it ends up you’re not extremely troubled. It’s about the matter of you taking 
over the shares of Helse Pharmaceuticals. 

You didn’t discover me, so I can just most likely to you. I understand you have actually 
been extremely active lately, so I brought the arrangement with me. Anyway, 
considering that we’re household, we can simplify the process and just authorize this 
without going to our office.”. 



” Oh, this matter … sorry for the problem, after that I’ll just sign it.”. 

Alex was truly hectic. He signed on the spot as well as officially came to be the second-
largest shareholder of Helse Pharmaceuticals. It was a jubilant event, however he had 
no time to commemorate. 

Just as Alex was about to leave, Lianna called as well as claimed, “Alex, the scenario’s 
not good. My residence has been bordered!”. 
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“Send me your home address as well as I’ll be right over!” 

Alex Cohen did not even ask what occurred at Lianna Ballantine’s house because he 
had actually currently presumed it 
. 
It must be Hash Lucas that had actually brought somebody to request a description, 
forcing Lianna to call him over. If it was something else, Lianna would certainly not have 
called him. 

Besides, he only guaranteed to help Harrods Corp survive the tough times last night 
and also did not promise to help the Ballantine family with their individual issues. 

He made certain that after Hash Lucas left last night, besides taking care of his injury, 
Hash likewise learnt about his identity. Hash probably knew that if he went directly to 
Alex for retribution, he might not also have the ability to discover Alex. 

He was simply grasping the reality that last night’s problem happened in a bar under 
Harrods Corp, so he determined to obstruct the Ballantine family members home and 
intended to lead Alex over with Lianna … 

Despite the fact that Alex currently examined this, he still did not think twice. 

Advertisement 

He was purposely facing the enemy. 

As quickly as Alex entered the automobile with Large Ken, he got a message from 
Lianna and frowned. 

A30 … that’s the area opposite South City International, which suggests I live in the 
very same community as the Ballantine family members. Brother, allowed’s go to South 
City Villas!”. 

Big Ken promptly started the automobile and thought of it. He advised Alex, “Youthful 
Master, South City Villas is quite far and also it’ll take a lot of time to get there. If the 



situation is immediate, you can ask Wyatt Corp to assist deal with it first … even if it’s 
simply to get us some time.”. 

Advertisement 

” Oh. If you really did not advise me, I ‘d have forgotten that we have this link!”. 

Alex quickly called Carlton Favelle’s number and also said, “Young Master Carlton, I 
have a friend called Lianna Ballantine that lives in No. Currently it’s just her and also her 
mom at home, and she’s being bordered. 

” What?”. 

Carlton appeared stunned as well as stated, “Mr. Cohen, from what you’re saying, a 
person has concerned our territory to make trouble as well as they’re targeting your 
good friends? Exactly how risk they! Mr. Cohen, don’t fret. I go to South City 
International, so I’ll bring somebody over as soon as possible …”. 

” By the way, Young Master Carlton, to solve this matter, I may have to call a team of 
people over to aid. Please assist in.”. 

” Simply have your people offer your name and I’ll make certain they’re not hampered!”. 

” Many thanks!”. 

Alex hung up the phone and might not aid however lament. 

” How excellent it is to have numerous pals!”. 

Advertisement 

Huge Ken responded as well as said, “Do you have to trouble an additional buddy?”. 

” Yeah. If it’s simply both people, we will not have enough power.”. 

After Alex claimed that, he made one more contact us to Artilleryman Young … 

It was nearly 11:00 am when Alex lastly came to South City Villas. He could not wait on 
his back-up who was still when traveling and headed right to Vacation home A30. 

As for he can see, there were a lot of lorries parked before Lianna’s residence and also 
a big group of bare-chested boys gathered in front of the door. 

There was likewise a large group of safety guards in uniform forming a standoff with the 
gangsters. 



Large Ken honked and did not reduce at all, ramming right into the group of mobsters. 
The thugs were frightened and cursed. They rapidly moved out of the way, permitting 
Large Ken to drive the Lamborghini right into the Ballantine family members’s courtyard 
as well as also concerned a drifting quit at the end of the driveway. 

Alex left the automobile and stepped on the actions leading to the primary hall, after that 
offered Big Ken a huge thumbs up. 

The automobile was so well driven that he did not even require to take an extra step to 
get onto the actions. Thankfully, he was being in the car. 

If he had actually been basing on the roof covering of the vehicle when Big Ken did that 
beautiful drift, he would have been sent out straight right into the Ballantine family’s hall, 
which would certainly have created a frenzy … 

Lianna listened to the turmoil and rushed out. She took a closer look as well as claimed 
to Alex with a worried face, “Alex, didn’t you bring any type of backup? 

Hash Lucas’ daddy came and also was really established, saying that if you don’t offer 
an adequate explanation today, he’ll obtain terrible. If it’s just both of you, you might not 
be able to manage it.”. 

” I have actually brought them. They get on the means!”. 

On a whim, Alex extended his hand as well as touched Lianna’s head as he smiled as 
well as added, “I’m sorry, Lianna. I was also spontaneous the other day and dragged 
you and also your mama right into this mess. Simply leave this to me. I assure that 
absolutely nothing will happen to us!”. 

Lianna responded somewhat shyly as well as claimed, “Okay, I think you.”. 

” What’s the scenario currently?”. 

” You called Young Master Carlton below, right? With his assistance, the scenario is 
supported. We’re simply awaiting you.”. 

” Good, after that allow’s go in.”. 

Alex thought about it, then claimed to Big Ken, “Bro, I can manage this situation today, 
so you don’t require to secure me. If a battle breaks out later on, you can concentrate 
on protecting Lianna as well as Supervisor Ballantine.”. 

Large Ken nodded and claimed, “Alright.”. 



Alex did not state anything even more as well as strolled right into the hall with Lianna 
and Big Ken. Plenty of individuals were being in the room and also they were divided 
right into two groups. 

There were 7 people on Hash’s side. Along with Hash and Charles Lucas, there was 
additionally an old associate, Horus Thorpe. On both sides of the long sofa where the 3 
of them were resting, 2 robust guys were basing on each side. Although Chase Lucas 
did not come personally, it was obvious that he had actually sent able males to assist 
his relative, Charles Lucas. 

The connection in between Chase Lucas and Horus Thorpe had not been made public, 
yet Chase Lucas only had a few of his qualified males left, so he had no choice yet to 
reveal this card ahead of time 
. 
Throughout a coffee table encountering Hash and the others, there were 4 people in 
total, Fallon Ballantine, Carlton Favelle, and also 2 guard. 

Fallon and also Carlton quickly stood up and welcomed Alex to take a seat in one of the 
most vital facility seat. 

Lianna likewise sat down with Fallon and Big Ken stood beside the couch. 

Hash sharp at Alex with a gloomy face as well as rapidly claimed to the individual 
beside him, “Dad, Mr. Thorpe, that’s Alex Cohen! He was the one that knocked 
senseless my teeth!”. 

Charles Lucas, that used gold-framed glasses, narrowed his eyes to stare at Alex and 
also stated, “Youngster, you’re so young, yet you have quite the spheres, huh? You 
also attempt to beat my boy openly. Do you recognize that I’ve never ever hit him all his 
life?”. 

Alex eyed Charles, looked to Carlton, and also stated, “Young Master Carlton, many 
thanks for your aid. Now that I’m here, you might deal with your job. I’ll welcome you to 
supper some other day.”. 

Carlton waved his hand as well as said, “I’m rather complimentary today, so I came 
below for fun. Mr. Cohen, you can manage it as you like. There’s no requirement to 
appreciate me.”. 

” Alright after that.”. 

Alex giggled then claimed to Charles Lucas, “Mr. Lucas, I just saw that you’re also 
hectic to take care of your household, so I assisted you to instruct your son. You have 
actually also brought so many people right here to thank me! 



Charles’ eyes darkened with temper. He lifted his hand to readjust his glasses, then 
gazed at Alex as well as stated, “Child, you’re playing foolish? I’ll be straightforward. 
You injured my boy, so you need to provide me an explanation, as well as one that will 
satisfy me. Anyhow, if you do not resolve this today, do not even think of leaving!”. 

” Oh right, your boy ran away faster than a lost pet dog the other day, so I really did not 
also have time to provide him some clinical expenses. You can take him to any of 
Helse’s pharmacies to obtain medication, as a lot as you can get, also if you obtain a life 
time worth of medication, it’s not a trouble. 

” Helse Pharmacy? Your family’s? Aren’t you the proprietor of Gold Stone?”. 

” Can not I start a side company?”. 

” So which drug store is had by your family?”. 

” All! My household has all the Helse Pharmacies in the country.”. 

” What?”. 

Charles was puzzled. 

Last night, Charles had asked Chase Lucas for info to get a much better understanding 
of Alex Cohen. Charles had assumed that he would certainly be able to take down Alex 
as a senior executive of the Grand Express Corp. 

Consequently, they were now entailed with Helse Pharmaceuticals, the largest 
company in the city and also the province! 

Helse Pharmaceuticals was a business that obtained essential support and also special 
care from the state. Its strength and also standing remained in no other way similar to 
the Grand Express Corp 

. Additionally, he was not the CEO of Grand Express Corp, but only a senior executive. 

Horus Thorpe was shocked for a minute, yet he quickly came back to his senses and 
claimed directly to Alex, “Stop bragging! You still have the audacity to state that Helse 
Pharmaceuticals belongs to your family members? 
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Charles Lucas returned to his senses and believed very carefully. He felt that what 
Horus Thorpe claimed made sense 
. 
Despite how he looked, Alex Cohen, an unidentified boy, just did not appear like a big 
shot that had connections with Helse Pharmaceuticals. 



Charles restored composure, recovered his confidence, and said to Alex, “Kid, also if 
you desire to brag, you should discover a company that has a Chief Executive Officer 
with a last name “Cohen”? 

Do you assume I didn’t understand that the Chief Executive Officer of Helse 
Pharmaceuticals is called Lenox Lindstrom? In addition to the CEO, there’s no person 
with “Cohen” as their last name amongst the investors of Helse Pharmaceuticals.”. 

Alex was hesitating whether he needs to go to the cars and truck to bring the freshly 
signed Helse Pharmaceuticals share transfer arrangement when a person was available 
in. 

” Oh Cousin! You fled before it was ended up and made me chase you completely here 
… Luckily, my family isn’t except gas cash.”. 

The newbie was certainly Kevin Lindstrom that had actually failed to quit Alex back at 
Gold Rock. 

Advertisement 

Alex understood that Kevin was not really chasing him for business, but to supply him 
some help. He did not aim it out, grinned, and also said, “I’m sorry, Cousin. 

” Cousin, what’s the scenario below? Why is the atmosphere so extreme?”. 

Kevin strolled straight to the coffee table, browsed the circle, and also claimed in a loud 
voice, “I simply faintly heard a person state that there’s nobody with the last name 
“Cohen” amongst the shareholders of Helse Pharmaceuticals. 

It seems that this details isn’t good enough. I can plainly specify that we indeed have an 
investor in Helse Pharmaceuticals named A. Cohen.”. 

Advertisement 

Everyone existing acknowledged Kevin Lindstrom and normally understood that he was 
the boy of the city’s wealthiest man. 

No one recognized why Kevin Lindstrom as well as Alex Cohen called each other 
relatives. 

Charles, Horus, and also Hash stared at each other with protruding eyes as their hearts 
tensed up. 

Fallon and Lianna Ballantine did not delay and got up quickly to welcome Kevin to sit. 
The mother-daughter pair realized that this scenario was no longer something that they 
might interfere with at their degree, so they did not feel like taking a seat. They took a 



look at each other and also quietly stood in front of Huge Ken 
. 
Not to mention Lianna, also Fallon Ballantine, with a multibillion-dollar total assets, 
might only base on the sidelines. This scene was simply as well amazing that no person 
would certainly think them if they told anybody. 

Actually, Kevin Lindstrom’s father, Alex Cohen’s mom, and Carlton Favelle’s papa were 
the leading three on the city’s abundant checklist. 

Simply put, the 3 young men sitting with each other currently were the genuine Quill 
City’s “Youthful Master Triad”! 

As for Jared Xavier and also Jordan Finn Ryker were worried, they were both a level 
listed below these three. 

Alex obtained Jillian Lindstrom’s shares of Helse Pharmaceuticals earlier, so he was no 
much longer just the kid of the second richest individual, however the second richest 
guy himself! It was typical that Alex rested in between the two of them as well as still 
inhabited the facility setting. 

Charles could not hold back his inquisitiveness and also asked Kevin, “Is there really a 
shareholder with the surname “Cohen” in Helse Pharmaceuticals?”. 

Advertisement 

Kevin resembled, “Yes. The arrangement was simply authorized today.”. 

” What’s the relationship between the investor you pointed out and also Alex Cohen?”. 

” That connection is straightforward … due to the fact that it’s him!”. 

Kevin smiled faintly, slapped a duplicate of the arrangement on the coffee table, as well 
as stated slowly, “Practically 2 hours earlier, Alex formally took control of my auntie’s 
shares as well as became the second-largest investor of Helse Pharmaceuticals.”. 

” What?”. 

Charles stood all of a sudden and included, “Alex Cohen is your auntie’s child?”. 

Hash Lucas got the contract and also took a look at it. He was promptly dumbfounded. 

This was not the moment to harp on Alex’s identification since it was no more crucial. 
The crucial thing was that Alex had just become the city’s second-largest mogul. With 
his wide range alone, he can already top 2 or 3 times the entire Grand Express 
Corporation. Just how could Charles still expect to suppress Alex with the identity of an 
elderly exec of the Grand Express Corp? They were screwed. 



Hash’s eyes were in a daze as well as his mind only had one idea, ‘I’m afraid I’ll just 
have to experience that loss of a whipping from last evening!’. 

Alex leaned on the sofa, maintained a pale smile, checked the individuals on Hash’s 
side, as well as gradually stated, “Initially, I planned to get along with you as an average 
individual, however in return, I only obtained cold blazes, ridiculed, and targeted. There, 
I stated it!”. 

Simply like Hash, they can just calmly view Alex pretend and were incapable to state a 
word. It was difficult to depend on their very own toughness, so they might only count on 
Horus. 

Horus likewise knew that this issue was challenging to deal with and also intended to 
leave. 

If he left similar to this however, he would certainly not have the ability to report back to 
Chase Lucas. Formerly, due to the fact that he had actually ruined the task of wrecking 
Ryson Products’ stockroom, he lost more than $6 million and made Chase angry. If he 
did not execute well today, he would most likely shed Chase Lucas as his backer. 

To protect his placement, Horus could only continue as well as claimed to Alex, “So 
what if you’re a magnate? Can cash justify ignoring the law as well as doing whatever 
you want? As they claim, no person is above the legislation! You’re likewise simply a 
business owner.”. 

Alex frowned and claimed to Horus, “That are you? What right do you need to chat 
below?”. 

” Hash welcomed me over and Chase Lucas sent me right here to administer justice, so 
why am I not certified?”. 

” If I claim you’re not qualified, after that you’re not! Horus Thorpe, consider your own 
identity! You’re simply a little minion, yet you believe you’re worthy of looking for justice 
from me? It’s not simply me, you can just respect any among us from this side! Alright, 
that’s all I have to claim. If you individuals are smart, get the hell out of right here. If you 
prompt me, it won’t be so straightforward for you to leave then.”. 

Charles as well as Hash both gave up and also signified with their eyes that Horus 
might leave. 

Horus could not stand the humiliation, puffed out his chest, as well as proceeded to 
state to Alex, “You’re confessing that you’re at mistake and don’t risk to reason with 
me? All you have is simply some cash. 

” You don’t wish to leave, huh? Just you wait …”. 



Alex grabbed his phone and also checked out the moment. He really felt that the 
helpers ought to be showing up quickly and will head out and inspect. 

Horus believed that Alex wanted to run, so he swiftly stood up, got a walkie-talkie, and 
shouted, “Do it!”. 

With Horus Thorpe’s order, the team of punks surrounding the door were already 
restless as well as ran inside the suite in a flurry. Carlton’s security personnel were also 
not cowardly. Without hesitation, the guards rushed in as well. Fallon Ballantine’s 
servants additionally joined the battle with their broomsticks, ladles, and other “tools”. 

All of a sudden, the whole yard was loaded with individuals, howling one after another. 

When Alex and also others heard the sound, they went out. 

Outside the primary gateway, there was a Mercedes Benz and also 5 large vans 
speeding up towards them. No less than 30 young men came down from the cars and 
truck, headed by an extremely young and clean-looking male. It was Artilleryman 
Youthful’s child, Jax Youthful! Gunner Young was caught up in other issues, so he sent 
Jax to aid Alex instead. 

Although Jax was very young, he was accustomed to street fighting considering that he 
was a youngster. He was also purely educated by Artilleryman Youthful himself. 
Whether it was toughness or mental maturation, he was far from comparison to his 
peers. 

At this moment, he did not delay for a second and also straight led his individuals into 
the fight. To stop injuries, he screamed, “The siblings on Mr. Cohen’s side, you have 
actually all worked hard. Swiftly rest on the side and just leave all this to us!” 
. 
Carlton recognized that the security personnel were not required and also did not want 
to steal Jax’s thunder, so he had the guards take out also. 

Fallon also hurriedly asked the servants to retreat. 

In an issue of minutes, Jax had actually already tidied up the mess and also the people 
brought by Horus Thorpe were congregated as well as obstructed in a corner. 

Promptly, Jax mosted likely to greet Alex as well as others. 

” Sorry, Mr. Cohen. I seem to be late.”. 

Alex swung his hand and also claimed, “You’re not late, you’re just in time!”. 

” Haha, that’s good. By the way, Mr. Cohen, you’re really a powerful person. You’ve 
also collected a number of hardly ever seen big shots here …”. 



Alex and also Jax were talking happily, yet Charles and Hash were so nervous that their 
breathing came to be fast. 

When Horus saw Jax Youthful, he likewise shrivelled and also tried to walk out secretly. 

He only took care of to take a couple of steps prior to he heard Alex stated, “Who 
permitted you to leave?”. 
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Although Alex Cohen was chatting with Jax Youthful, the corner of his eyes was always 
focused on Horus Thorpe as well as the others. 

Jax additionally did not forget the primary matter. With a wave of his hand, 4 males 
quickly stepped forward and also bordered Horus. 

Horus’ face turned pale as well as iced up. He then counted on Alex and claimed, “What 
… what else do you desire?” 

Alex trembled his head and also claimed, “Just currently I offered you a chance, 
however you really did not leave. Now that you desire to leave, I do not want you to go. 

” What is it?” 

” You obstructed Supervisor Ballantine from leaving today. Should not you make up for 
the damages brought on by this? Regarding I understand, the market capitalization of 
Harrods Corp is $8 billion. Following the standard 20 times of P/E ratio to calculate, the 
yearly profit is $400 million. 

There are 365 days in a year, and also you postponed Supervisor Ballantine for half a 
day, which equates into a loss of 547 … forget it, let’s round it up to $550,000. Would 
certainly you like to swipe card or move?” 
. 

” What do you indicate? Why should I pay when you began this? Even if it entails lost 
earnings, it’s not just how you determined! You want $550,000 for half a day’s delay, 
you’re simply crazy for money? Even if you rob a financial institution, the money will not 
always come so quickly!”. 

” That’s right, this is because of me. Why are you blocking Manager Ballantine? Aren’t 
you simply seeking trouble?”. 

” I.”. 

” Horus Thorpe, along with Manager Ballantine’s losses, you have to offset the losses 
and also look costs of myself, my cousin, Young Master Carlton, and Jax Youthful. I 



can’t be bothered to compute any longer, so it’s not way too much to charge you a total 
of $1 million, right?”. 

” The more you talk, the much more ludicrous it obtains! Why the f * ck really did not you 
state $10 million after that?”. 

Okay, I ‘d much better give you a thorough calculation of whatever then. Up, Young 
Master Carlton. 

” Stop, stop, stop! Enough computation! It’s simply $1 million? I’ll give it to you!”. 

Charles Lucas, who had been standing in silence on the side, might not stand it any 
longer as well as inserted Alex. 

This matter was led by Charles Lucas, so regardless of what the losses were, he still 
had to hand over this cash. It had nothing to do with Horus Thorpe, that was just there 
to help. 

Horus was the common person that only knew just how to speak and just cared about 
personal sensations, without taking into consideration the actual circumstance. 

With their side at a clear downside, it was not the time to argue with the other party. 

They can just get slaughtered, so the earlier they confessed, the smaller sized the loss 
would be. 

If they let Alex continue to calculate, they would be screwed. 

According to Alex’s calculation of his own, Kevin Lindstrom’s, Carlton Favelle’s, and 
also Jax Young’s net worth, it was not impossible to go over $10 million. 

That amount was definitely not something he could receive from just being a staff 
member … 

Horus was doubtful and also stated to Charles, “Why did you consent to this? Why 
should we pay?”. 

Horus Thorpe, are you below to aid me? Or are you here to create earnings for Alex 
Cohen? I’ll only give up to $1 million, so if it raises, you’ll make up the rest!”. 

” Just how can you say that? You welcomed me below, so I was just …”. 

” Then I’m asking you to leave currently!”. 

Charles reprimanded Horus in an aggravated tone as well as came close to Alex with 
uneasiness. 



” Give me the account details as well as I’ll have a person transfer $1 million to you.”. 

Alex responded his head in satisfaction as well as claimed, “Mr. Lucas, you actually are 
a businessman. You recognize exactly how to calculate as well as likewise recognize 
how to be sensible.”. 

This was the harshest compliment Charles had actually ever before heard in his life. 
What could he do? He had no choice however to put up with it. 

Charles offered the money and also took Hash back to the vehicle in a hurry. Without 
waiting on Horus, he directly asked the motorist to repel. Heading back, he came to be 
more irritated the extra he thought about it. 

He hesitated for a while and also at some point called Chase Lucas to tell him regarding 
the circumstance previously. He also stated Horus Thorpe’s performance thoroughly … 

Horus took the wounded to a center for treatment and also when he was done, he 
likewise wanted to give a call to Chase Lucas, concentrating on trying to clarify that it 
was Charles that assured to give the cash which it had nothing to do with him in all. 

As quickly as he obtained his phone, Chase Lucas called him. Chase then scolded him 
promptly without providing him the opportunity to speak. 

When Chase read about Horus’ performance, he almost wrecked his phone in anger. 

In Chase’s viewpoint, once they discovered that Alex was the second-largest investor of 
Helse Pharmaceuticals, they ought to have stopped. Horus was so dumb that he acted 
recklessly as well as insisted on opposing Alex Cohen. 

Currently, not only did he entirely anger Alex, however he had actually likewise 
provoked Carlton Favelle, Kevin Lindstrom, and also Jax Young. 

No other person besides Horus Thorpe would have attempted to anger Alex Cohen, 
Kevin Lindstrom, Carlton Favelle, Fallon Ballantine, and also Jax Young at the same 
time. In such a minimal area like Quill City, if they had actually annoyed all these people 
at the same time, whether they would pass away depended upon the deepness of the 
offense, but they must stop thinking about operating. 

To put it simply, they would certainly not make it through any type of longer. 

In order not to be linked, Chase Lucas chose to attract a clear line with Horus. At the 
very least, they would not communicate openly. 

If not for the reality that he still had a large strategy he had actually not understood and 
there was actually nobody else readily available, he would love to totally sever all 
connections with Horus … 



On the other hand, Alex had set up a table at the Drunken Beauty Dining establishment 
to thank his good friends for their assistance. 

It was the center of the day, so no one was drinking, yet everybody at the table was 
carefree. They only had a couple of glasses of newly pressed juice, yet the conversation 
opened. Alex actually did not intend to take a cent of the $1 million given by Charles 
Lucas and also intended to make up for every person’s loss. 

Nevertheless, no one desired it as individuals here were not except this sort of money. 

Alex had no choice however to set up a group and dragged everybody into the group 
conversation. He after that sent several PayPal transfers to them. 

Kevin Lindstrom obtained the more than thousand bucks and looked like a delighted 
almost-30-year-old youngster. He patted Alex’s shoulder as well as stated, “Thank you! 
Thanks to your terrific financial support, I lastly obtained my gas refund today …”. 

They chit-chatted and also joked for some time, then Alex reduced to the chase at a 
convenience. 

” Youthful Master Carlton, Jax, Cousin, as a result of various reasons, I have actually 
currently become vouched adversaries with Chase Lucas and a pusher called Isaac Litt. 
I have actually chosen to do something regarding them, so I may require your help in 
the future …”. 

Carlton, Jax, as well as Kevin all responded without a second thought, “Whatever you 
need, simply ask.”. 

With this, Alex’s confidence in finishing the objective within a month was also higher … 

After the meal, they dealt with their very own business. 

Kevin was not quickly to leave. He adhered to Alex to the auto, shut the door, and 
claimed mysteriously, “Cousin, you’ve currently signed the arrangement, so we can 
offer you the rewards that Aunty has been saving for years. This is also her suggestion, 
as well as it was also reviewed with Uncle.”. 

Alex was stunned and also asked, “She didn’t also take it?”. 

” I keep in mind telling you last time that neither Aunty nor Uncle lacked this small 
amount of money. Not only did they never ever ask for it, however my father mentioned 
it to her a number of times over the past few years and she stated she was in no hurry. 
If my daddy had not discussed it, she might’ve currently neglected she had this 
money.”. 

” Okay. The amount of years of dividends would that be? Just how much was it?”. 



” It’s not much, just over $20 billion.”. 

” How much? More than $20 … billion?”. 

Alex had been planned for this, but he was still shocked by the number. 

Greater than $20 billion. What did that imply? 

He can buy the entire Grand Express Corp, as well as the leftover can most likely buy 
over Harrods Corp also! 

Alex did not intend to get these companies and also did not mean to place so much 
deposit for interest, so he stated to Kevin, “Cousin, do you have any type of great 
tasks? The kind that enables me to make even more money with this cash. It has to be 
proper. I will not participate in illegal projects.”. 

Kevin obtained delighted as well as stated, “Cousin, to tell you the fact, I have my sights 
on an industry. I’ve been wishing to enter it for a long time, yet my dad is antique and 
refused to concur. If you’re interested, let’s collaborate as well as succeed! If we do a 
great job, you and also I can both make a fortune!”. 

” Truly? What market?”. 

Kevin winked at Alex as well as said, “Relative, think of it. Which market brings in fast 
and big money?”. 
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Alex Cohen subconsciously thought of Isaac Litt and also mindlessly reacted, 
“Pornography, gaming, and also medications?” 

Kevin Lindstrom crinkled his lips as well as said, “Didn’t you simply state you would not 
participate in unlawful projects? How can I inform you those three things?” 

” After that I have no idea. If I would certainly recognized, I would certainly’ve done it 
long ago.” 

” I’ll inform you then! Flick stars, showbiz! The money-sucking power of that circle isn’t 
something to lay eyes on.” 

” The entertainment industry?” 

Alex suddenly had a surprise. 



They just needed to film a movie or TV show, then they would certainly get 10s of 
millions of bucks in hand. Some vocalists can make huge just by getting a business gig 
and also investing a few minutes on stage to sing a track. 

Also excluding the top celebrities, the reduced to middle price stars earned far more 
than ordinary people. 

This could be seen from the truth that numerous youths were dealing with each other to 
go into the entertainment industry. 

However, Alex likewise had a doubt as well as asked, “Cousin, the entertainment 
industry is certainly a good way to generate income, but can we squeeze in?” 

Kevin trembled his head and also said, “Why capture? My idea is to obtain the 
celebrities to make us money!” 

” I do not recognize, how do you generate income from that?” 

Celebs are generally contracted with a company, then the company would certainly be 
liable for getting projects. The celebrity does the task and a certain percentage of the 
cash made would be shared with the agency. 

” Hmm …”. 

” Nonetheless, both stars as well as firms have long exceeded saturation. My idea is to 
take a risk in an agency that already has an online reputation. 

” Do you have a mature strategy then?”. 

” I’m considering Quill City Media, which is based in the city. Along with star procedures, 
the business’s also involved in advertising, film as well as TV production and 
distribution. It is among the leading 20 media firms in the nation with an appraisal of 
nearly $10 billion, which is much more outstanding than Harrods Corp. 

The firm’s a number of significant shareholders are also heavyweights in the city’s 
leading thirty rich listing. When you have time, you can learn more about it. If you’re 
interested, we’ll explore it better.”. 

Although Kevin was eager to go into the sector he wanted, he did not hurry Alex. 

Regardless of what, all industries had their risks. The investment must be made by 
oneself and also might not be forced. 

Alex currently knew extremely little concerning skill companies, however when it 
pertained to celebrities, a single person promptly involved his mind. That was, Lianna 



Ballantine. Whether it was emotionally or physically, Lianna had the prospective to 
come to be a star. 

As long as she was well offered, she had an excellent possibility of becoming famous. 
At the very least, it would not be an issue to come to be a singer. 

It all depended on whether there was a suitable opportunity and also if Lianna was 
willing … 

Alex left his account details for Information and went as well as to Gold Stone. After 
going over with Isla, they got to an initial arrangement on the division of labor. Alex 
would initially be named Vice President as well as would be in charge of drawing in 
service. Isla would certainly continue being the administrator and handle the whole 
business. 

Now that Alex had cash, he ultimately had the methods to apply things he could only 
think of before. 

His initial idea was to combine Hudson Layouts right into Gold Rock as well as develop 
it into a design as well as layout division. As long as this was accomplished, then 
Hudson Designs would be able to use the rich sources of Gold Stone to become better 
and they no more needed to consider establishing Hudson Designs on its own. 

After Isla heard this, she pursed her lips as well as said, “You’re the boss, so whatever 
you want.”. 

Alex chuckled and also told her his various other idea. 

” Isla, are you familiar with Quill City Media?”. 

Our company’s major organization is packaging design as well as promo, so we can’t 
prevent discovering celeb recommendations, commercials and the like. Quill City Media 
is the biggest regional ability firm, with numerous celebrities of all levels under its wing. 

” That’s wonderful!”. 

” What’s great? Alex, you’re not trying to pick up an actress, are you? I do have get in 
touch with details for a great deal of small stars, but I can’t give it to you!”. 

” What were you assuming? I was just taking into consideration expanding my business, 
like product packaging celebrities and also stuff like that …”. 

Alex was advised by Kevin to evaluate this organization chance. 



Gold Stone had actually constantly been advertising various other business’ products 
and also the returns were not really high. If the service target was replaced with a 
human, it could be possible to increase profitability. 

If a firm intended to make money from its celebrities, they would have to spend a lot of 
cash on publicity and promo, which was called product packaging. To place it more 
candidly, it was just hype, trying to aid the star enhance his or her appeal. This was 
since the earnings of the celebrity and also the firm was directly symmetrical to the 
celebrity’s fame. 

If Gold Rock began a “star packaging” business and also entered into a partnership with 
a large company like Quill City Media, the opportunity of a win-win situation was very 
high. 

The trouble was that the work of packaging celebrities was normally done by the firms 
themselves, so it would certainly be challenging to get this company. 

Alex and Isla were chatting when Fallon Ballantine all of a sudden stopped by. 

Fallon had come to meet the pledge that Lianna had communicated to Alex prior to. She 
took the effort to turn over all the advertising service of Harrods Corp to Gold Rock. 

After signing the arrangement, Fallon traded some pleasantries with Alex and also Isla, 
then cut to the chase once more. 

” Our group spent $2 billion to develop a huge recreation resort. It’s nearing conclusion 
as well as ready to open this summertime. The promotion of business has just begun. I 
initially intended to do it myself, but I’m not specialist enough, so the results were not 
satisfying. That’s why I can just leave it to you. The timing is quite limited and I wanted 
to ask if I could hurry it?”. 

Alex understood as well as said, “Manager Ballantine, you mean you want us to provide 
priority to advertising your hotel?”. 

” Yes. I recognize it protests the policies, however if you have difficulties, after that …”. 

” Manager Ballantine, you’re too respectful. You’re our customer and also we intend to 
satisfy the consumer’s requirements. Head Of State Sullivan, Manager Ballantine isn’t 
an outsider, so this …”. 

Isla took over with a smile as well as claimed, “Supervisor Ballantine, we can provide 
you concern, but it additionally depends on the real scenario. You simply claimed you 
were going to do your own promotion, so you already have a basic concept? 



Fallon trembled her head and said, “My idea stopped working, so I will not discuss it. 
What I desire now is to get a celeb recommendation and also produced some 
advertisements on a vast scale.”. 

” Then do you have a candidate in mind?”. 

” I would love to ask this person to recommend me if I can …”. 

As Fallon spoke, she took out her phone and also clicked on a photo of the celebrity. 

Alex oddly grabbed the phone as well as considered it. He frowned and also claimed, 
“That is this person? Is she popular? To be straightforward, her looks are really fairly 
pretty, it’s simply that … the dimension of her upper body is a little small.”. 

” Ahem …”. 

Fallon giggled awkwardly and also claimed, “Mr. Cohen, this person is called Exo 
Quirke and he’s a trending man celebrity.”. 

” A male star? Can a guy be well-known for looking like that?” 
. 
” Nowadays, young people, particularly numerous girls, similar to this so-called … 
feminine beauty?”. 

” Isn’t that as well feminine as well as well soft? Sigh … what abnormal taste! I’m 
speechless.”. 

Alex might not comprehend how those that looked neither male neither female can 
arrive idols. 

Isla felt a little self-conscious as well as offered Alex a look, signaling for him to quit 
talking nonsense. After sending out Fallon off, she claimed to him with a sullen face, 
“Do not you recognize that the client is king? We, as a company, can just attempt to 
satisfy the demands of the customer. If we were all like you, working based upon 
individual preference, the business would certainly’ve gone bankrupt.”. 

Alex nodded his head as well as said, “I’m only responsible for drawing in service. 
When it comes to just how to do business, you supervise.”. 

” That’s even more like it! I believed you were interested in Quill City Media. We’re 
mosting likely to manage them quickly.”. 

” What do you suggest?”. 

” Exo Quirke is a musician under Quill City Media, so what do you believe?”. 



” What a coincidence?”. 

Suddenly, Alex’s interest in Quill City Media waned a bit … 
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Isla Sullivan was no longer a young girl as well as did not truly recognize the tastes of 
those little ladies. 

However, Isla’s professionalism and trust was really high and also she separated 
personal emotions as well as work really plainly. 

This was additionally the reason why she did not say anything in front of Fallon 
Ballantine even though she had similar ideas as Alex. After talking with Alex, she right 
away began asking for Exo Quirke’s call information. 

Given that Exo Quirke currently had a fantastic credibility, his individual contact info was 
not readily available to the public. 

Isla had dealt with Quill City Media on part of Gold Stone several times in the past. She 
asked for the phone number of Exo Quirke’s agent, Elaine Harper, from a little celebrity 
she had actually collaborated with previously and also quickly called her. 

The phone rang for more than 20 seconds prior to the call was connected and a hostile 
voice originated from the various other end. 

” Who is it?” 

Isla pressed the loudspeaker and also showed 200% excitement. Even though she got 
on the phone and the various other party might not see her, she still had a captivating 
smile on her face. 

” Hi Ms. Harper, I’m the General Manager of Gold Stone, Isla Sullivan. It’s like this, our 
company has actually obtained a new job and also we require to discover a celeb 
endorsement for a resort. I think that Mr. Quirke’s photo and style are quite in 
accordance with the client’s demands …”. 

” Exactly how did you obtain my number? Didn’t the person that offered you the number 
tell you that Exo and I are on getaway?”. 

” I’m sorry, Ms. Harper, but I actually didn’t understand that. If you have time currently, I 
would certainly like to take a few mins of your time to talk to you about the general 
scenario. You can wait till you’re back to offer me an answer. 



I do not have time right now, and also even if I did, I’m not interested in this partnership 
you’re speaking about. Exo’s recommendation cost should’ve much surpassed your 
marketing spending plan …”. 

” Ms. Harper, sorry to disrupt, yet we haven’t made a particular budget plan. That’s 
since Mr. Quirke was among the prospects provided by the client, so I thought I would 
connect with him initially. That resort was built with $2 billion and also the promotional 
budget is definitely not a lot reduced …”. 

“$ 2 billion? You must’ve said so previously. Come to the Grand Hyatt tonight at 8:00 
pm to meet me for a comprehensive conversation!” 
. 
” The Grand Hyatt? Ms. Harper, you’re in Quill City …” 
. 
The representative hung up before Isla can finish her sentence. 

Alex Cohen had actually not satisfied Elaine Harper yet, but with this phone call, he had 
a basic understanding of her. 

In the beginning, Elaine had time to yap of nonsense yet stated she did not have time to 
listen to Isla’s intro. As quickly as she listened to that the resort was built with $2 billion, 
she instantly had the moment and also forgot her getaway. This was unquestionably 
pretension at its finest. 

With Alex’s character, he would have hung up the phone during that time 
. 
Isla likewise felt aggravated, so she existed. She did not state that the customer had 
asked for Exo specifically, yet only that he was one of the prospects. 

Otherwise, with Elaine’s mindset, she would certainly have been extra egotistic. She 
would absolutely play hard to get, and also, she would certainly likewise request sky-
high rates. 

In addition, the series of the promo budget plan was written in the file that Fallon 
brought previously regarding the resort. 

It was just because they have not begun discussing it thoroughly yet that Isla did not tell 
Elaine. 

Right after the call finished, Isla quickly browsed the web to inspect the address of the 
Grand Hyatt Hotel. Suddenly, she found that the Grand Hyatt Hotel was really one of 
the first-class resorts under the Harrods Corp. She called Fallon again to verify the 
circumstance as well as was soon notified of Elaine and also Exo’s room numbers at 
the Grand Hyatt. 



After the plans were made, Isla, that was preparing the information to be turned over to 
Elaine at night, took a look at Alex as well as stated, “Come with me tonight … Forget it, 
you ‘d much better not go. I hesitate you will not be able to quit on your own when you 
see Exo. I’ll just take Cynthia with me.”. 

Alex drank his head as well as stated, “That will not do. I really desire to see with my 
own eyes what kind of individual that Exo is.”. 

” You can go if you desire, however don’t talk nonsense.”. 

” Not a problem, I’ll be mute.”. 

Alex shrugged his shoulders and assured … 

At 7:40 pm, Alex arrived at the Grand Hyatt Resort with Isla, escorted by Big Ken. 

After awaiting 20 mins, they arrived at the door of Elaine’s space in a timely manner. 

Nevertheless, no person existed. 

Isla called Elaine and got a feedback of “quickly” yet without a details time. 

When it was 8:50 pm, Isla obtained tired of waiting, so she called Elaine once more. 

” Hello, Ms. Harper. We were expected to satisfy at 8:00 pm as well as it’s almost 9:00 
pm currently. 

” What’s the rush?”. 

Isla was still client, however on the various other end of the call, Elaine remained to 
scream, “I already told you that we get on getaway! Making an exception to consult with 
you is already providing you enough respect. So what if you need to wait a while? 

That does not have an emergency? I’ll hang up currently … safety and security, how do 
you even do things? Exo almost tripped over the actions! Really did not you see?”. 

” Beep … beep …”. 

Isla held her phone and also chuckled bitterly. 

Alex’s persistence had actually already been worn down and also he claimed to Isla, 
“Let’s go back initial and assemble once more another day. 

They seem to have simply left someplace and also there’s no telling when they’ll be 
back right here … What I do not understand is that time is just the same, so why is 
theirs so priceless and ours cost-free to waste?”. 



” You will not recognize …”. 

Isla also felt helpless as well as proceeded, “In a scenario like this, it would certainly be 
odd if the celebrity arrived on time. 

Normally speaking, nevertheless, most stars generally show up a few minutes late, 10 
minutes at most, simply to put on a show to differentiate themselves. It’s really rare to 
see somebody like Exo to get here a hr late.”. 

” I’m fed up! If it weren’t for you, I wouldn’t have actually waited as long and also I 
would’ve scolded him long ago!”. 

” Do you believe everyone has the exact same power as you to do things according to 
their liking? Allow’s wait a little bit longer. If they’re not back by 9:30 pm, we can leave.”. 

Another long half-hour passed and it was 9:20 pm. 

Alex might not wait to bring Isla and also Big Ken to the elevator, prepared to leave 
precisely the dot. 

At this time, the elevator door opened. A security guard appeared to take a look around 
alertly as well as saw that there was only Alex and them outside. 

The security guard did not see anything unusual and also immediately led a man as well 
as a woman out of the elevator. The man, who was using a mask and also had only 2 
eyes noticeable on his face, was the big star, Exo Quirke. 

The chubby woman with glasses before Exo was Elaine Harper. 

Isla right away greeted Elaine, grinned, as well as stated, “Hey there, Ms. Harper. I’m 
Isla Sullivan …”. 

” Wait a min …”. 

Elaine pushed Isla away and also accompanied Exo to the front, looking extremely 
excited. 

At this minute, an additional elevator door opened and a young lady came out. She 
strolled right to Exo as well as provided a really fragile box with both hands as she 
stated excitedly, “Hi, Exo! 

” Move!”. 

Exo flung his arm and also overturned the box in the woman’s hand, then quickly 
strolled ahead. 



The girl squatted down and got package, but the box was already broken as well as can 
not be recovered. 

” Quit!”. 

All of a sudden, he turned hotheaded, yelled, as well as strode to Exo while he directed 
at the lady that was regarding to sob. He screamed roughly at Exo, “What makes you 
assume you can deal with fans like that? 

” Hiss …”. 

Exo raised his hand and pressed Alex while he shouted back, “Who are you?”. 

” I’m your godfather!”. 

The even more Alex talked, the angrier he became. He wanted to make a move to 
eliminate. 

Isla turned pale from scare as well as rushed over to Alex to hold him back. 

The fan likewise ran over swiftly, glared at Alex, as well as said, “Why are you yelling at 
my idolizer?”. 
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Exo Quirke was not an ordinary individual, so when Alex Cohen yelled at him, the other 
people at the scene became strained. 

Isla Sullivan grabbed Alex’s arm as well as reminded him not to do anything, or else this 
would come to be a large issue. 

When Elaine Harper as well as the bodyguard found out the situation, they showed up 
and also shoved Alex. 

Big Ken quickly strode over, forcefully pushed away Elaine and the bodyguard, then 
stood protectively in front of Alex. 

Alex, on the other hand, did not care about Exo’s mindset as well as did not take Elaine 
and the bodyguard right into consideration. He was amazed by the fan’s habits. At the 
moment, he did not listen to anyone else’s words and also looked directly at the 
follower. 

” What’s wrong with you? I’m aiding you! He slapped your present to the ground as well 
as has such an attitude problem yet you’re still safeguarding him?” 



Advertisement 

The fan flushed as well as retorted, “That asked you for aid? Exo has been tired all day 
and also is currently in a hurry to return and also rest. I selected the incorrect time to 
disrupt him. It’s all my fault and also he has nothing to do with it! So why are you yelling 
at him?” 

” Woman, it’s great for you to chase celebrities, however can you stop acting so lowly?” 

I’m in fee of Exo’s Quill City Fan Club! No issue who you are, you far better not mess 
with Exo again. 

” Sigh … you’re hopeless.” 

Advertisement 

Alex was totally disappointed in this sort of follower in front of him and also did not 
bother to say anything else. 

Exo saw that Alex had been “controlled”, so he went straight back to his room at the end 
of the hallway, closed the door, and also secured it. 

Elaine did not procure him to open the door, so she asked the bodyguard to send the 
fangirl out as well as went to the space next door. She after that glared at Isla and also 
Alex, that had caught up to her, as well as asked straight, “You’re Isla Sullivan, right? 
This hothead beside you is likewise a worker of your firm?” 

Isla responded awkwardly as well as replied, “Uh … kind of.” 

” For the sake of our past cooperation with your firm, I will not pursue today’s issue. Yet 
there’s no requirement to discuss this endorsement any longer. Take your individuals 
out of here as well as don’t let me see you once more … specifically this set beside 
you.” 

” Ms. Harper, please pay attention to my description …”. 

Isla, being responsible to the customer, attempted to make a desperate effort to 
describe in a meticulous way. 

Alex was remaining on the side, not stating a word. 

A couple of moments later, Big Ken went to the door, called Alex to the end of the 
hallway, and also said mysteriously, “Young Master, you might have misconstrued Exo. 
The reason he overturned the fan’s present recently was because he remained in a 
hurry to get back to his room. There’s also a vital reason that he was in such a hurry.”. 



Advertisement 

Alex asked, “What? He actually required to pee?”. 

” No, he’s an addict.”. 

” What? Are you claiming that he’s a. druggy? Recently, he had a drug dependency and 
also hurried back to the space for a shot?”. 

” When I saw him earlier, I really felt that something was off. When he returned to the 
space, I took a selfie stick, reached out to the window, and also videotaped his 
activities. Look at this, as soon as he went back into the space, he took out a package 
of white powder from the safe …”. 

Alex took the phone from Huge Ken and also watched the entire recording of Alex 
snorting the white powder. Alex then ran to a remote edge as well as gave Fallon 
Ballantine a telephone call. 

” Manager Ballantine, there’s a crucial circumstance I have to inform you quickly. You 
might need to discover a new representative since Exo’s a drug abuser.”. 

Fallon was surprised and also asked, “Mr. Cohen, are you sure?”. 

” Yes!”. 

” Then we can ignore this man! I repetitively rejected Isaac Litt’s ask for cooperation 
because I don’t wish to have anything to do with medications. Certainly, I will not allow a 
druggy to recommend my hotel! Mr. Cohen, you’re now at the Grand Hyatt, right? If you 
want to call the authorities, I’ll get the general supervisor of the resort to completely 
accept you.”. 

” Alright, after that I’ll manage this matter.”. 

Alex hung up the phone as well as called Isla bent on describe the scenario. 

Like Fallon, when Isla found out that Exo was a drug addict, her mindset instantly made 
a 180-degree adjustment. For work, she can disregard her individual sensations, 
however she could not throw away her fundamental values. Besides, an artist that 
misbehaved and also had a bad performance history would certainly be rejected! 

Initially, Alex valued Isla and additionally wanted to follow Fallon’s desires, so he 
endured Exo and also Elaine continuously. 

Right now, there were no more worries, so he finally did not need to restrain his 
emotions. 



Alex asked Big Ken to call the authorities, entered Elaine’s area once again, took a 
seat, and also claimed unreservedly, “I failed to remember to inform you. I’m not a 
worker of Gold Rock. I’m the one in charge. We did intend to deal with Exo in the past, 
and now I have actually changed my mind. The images of Exo’s extreme treatment of 
his followers must’ve been captured on the surveillance video camera as well as I’ll 
publish them on-line for all the netizens, specifically Exo’s fans, to see. I intend to let 
them recognize what kind of individual Exo actually is.”. 

Elaine was instantly angry and also said, “You think you own the resort? Hotels have a 
commitment to safeguard the personal privacy of their visitors. One phone call from me, 
not to mention obtaining the footage, you will not also be able to see it! You’re such a 
little manager yet you intend to combat me? Do you assume that everybody at Quill City 
Media are worthless?”. 

After she claimed that, Elaine got her phone, phoned to the function and the bodyguard, 
asking him to delete the appropriate surveillance video. 

As quickly as she hung up the phone, the general manager of the resort came up. 

Elaine took down her phone and also stated to the general manager, “It’s done so 
quickly?”. 

The general supervisor, that had actually gotten guidelines from Fallon, overlooked 
Elaine and also greeted Alex. 

” Mr. Cohen, if there’s anything you need, simply let me recognize.”. 

Alex responded and also claimed, “Please make a copy of the CCTV footage from this 
lift entryway within the past half an hour for me.”. 

” Okay, please wait a moment!” 
. 
After the general manager claimed that, he transformed about and. 

Quickly afterward, Exo’s personal bodyguard turned up and reported to Elaine that the 
hotel staff did not allow him to delete the monitoring video neither go into the 
surveillance space. 

Elaine ultimately understood that something was wrong. She thought twice for a 
moment and said to Alex, “It’s simply a small thing, there’s no need to make such a 
hassle. You just desire to work with Exo? We don’t even need to ask him about it. I’ll 
simply agree to it on his behalf. The recommendation fee is additionally negotiable.”. 

Alex chuckled and claimed, “What a quick adjustment of perspective! I simply told you, 
I’ve changed my mind. I don’t want to deal with Exo any longer.”. 



” After that what do you want? I’m simply attempting to conserve unneeded little trouble, 
not that I’m terrified of you. 

” The surveillance video is simply an appetiser. This right here is the main course … I 
wonder. If this video clip is published, will your firm’s PR department be able to establish 
things directly?”. 

After Alex ended up talking, he clicked on the video Huge Ken had actually just 
videotaped. 

Elaine viewed it for only a few seconds prior to her face darkened. She lunged over and 
also tried to get hold of the phone 
. 
Huge Ken tossed Elaine across the area with a kick as well as snapped, “You much 
better see on your own!”. 

Elaine was so worried that she did not also manage the pounding she had obtained. 
She got her phone right away and called Exo, “Come swiftly!”. 

Exo’s lazy voice seemed, “I’m applying a mask. Wait a min.”. 

” What f * cking mask! Get your * ss over here currently!”. 

Elaine was so angry that Exo was also scared to squeal. He came over in secs and also 
asked, “What’s wrong?”. 

” Apologize to them!”. 

Exo searched in the direction that Elaine was pointing and also saw Alex and Isla. He 
frowned and stated, “Why should I?”. 

” Can’t you understand human language? I said, say sorry to them!”. 

” Elaine, are you sick in the head? I’m just respectful to you because I think highly of 
you. I encourage you to know your place and also not push your luck, or else …”. 

Put! 
. 
Elaine all of a sudden rose up, put Exo, and snapped, “How lots of times have I told you 
to remain sharp? What you simply did in the area was videotaped! 
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Exo Quirke, still uninformed of what was going on, covered his cheeks and went into a 
rage. 



” Elaine Harper, did you just hit me? I’m Quill City Media’s big star as well as a cash tree 
for the shareholders! 

” You … sigh … you’re hopeless …”. 

Elaine did not also trouble to hit Exo once more as well as simply muffled the flooring, 
speechless and in despair. 

Exo transformed his head to stare at Alex once again, as well as said with a dark face, 
“I have not discovered a means to settle the score with you wherefore just happened. I 
do not understand just how you persuaded Elaine, don’t believe you can bluff me just 
because you have actually handled to do so with her! She’s simply my representative, 
not my guardian, so she can’t represent me.”. 

Alex shrugged his shoulders as well as said, “A hothead like you just likes to act 
carelessly. I don’t understand if you can get Elaine Harper laid off with one phone 
telephone call, but if I make one phone call, you’ll be spoiled for sure. 

Elaine was drunk and also gazed in horror. 

” You’ve already called the police?”. 

” Of course.”. 

Elaine’s heart dropped with a thud and also she gulped as she rose and lacked the 
room. 

Big Ken rushed out like lightning, kicked Elaine back once more, as well as stated 
unrelentingly, “Neither of you will leave this area till the police come 
. 
” I’m sorry. I didn’t imply to anger you …”. 

Elaine kneeled before Huge Ken after that reversed and also wept to Alex, “Do not you 
people need a spokesperson? Besides Exo, our company has more suitable 
candidates. As long as you’re willing to let me go, I assure to arrange it for you. Free 
recommendation, complimentary forever is additionally not an issue …”. 

” Remain here quietly! Does my Youthful Master resemble somebody that does not 
have that type of recommendation cash?”. 

Big Ken reprimanded Elaine and guarded the door. 

Exo looked at Elaine as well as claimed with a grimace on his face, “What’s the large 
offer? Spineless trash like you is just a waste of air and could as well be dead!”. 



Alex agreed and also stated, “Right, all of us require to have a backbone. By the way … 
Exo, the white powder you just secured of the risk-free seems to have some leftovers, 
right? The cops are fairly curious about that as well as will certainly ask you later where 
you got it.”. 

” You … you saw all that?”. 

Exo lastly identified what Alex and Elaine were speaking about as well as looked 
incredulous. 

The factor he just responded now was that he thought he had done it quietly sufficient 
as well as it was impossible to be found. This was the 12th flooring and the window was 
greater than a meter away from the aisle window, so it was impossible to see inside the 
area from the exterior. He had actually already verified this when he initially moved in, 
otherwise, he would certainly have drawn the curtains. 

From Alex’s significance, he did see it though. How did he do it? 

Before he could even consider it, he listened to the police alarms and also relied on run 
outdoors. 

Bam! 

With a tidy kick, Big Ken knocked Exo back. 

” I told you, neither of you will be leaving this room up until the police come!”. 

Exo crawled up and also felt Large Ken’s severe power. He stooped before Alex and 
also stated, “Brother, please let me go. I ask you!”. 

As Exo talked, his rips dropped from his face. 

Currently, he ultimately understood the gravity of the situation. He had actually simply 
taken the medicines, so it would receive his blood test. If he was captured now, the test 
would certainly verify it. What was a lot more extreme was that he even had a big 
accumulation in his safe. 

Unless he can right away return to his area and purge the supply down the toilet, he 
could stay clear of the apprehension. 

Or else, it would not only finish his occupation as an artist. His whole life would certainly 
also more than! 

This was not without precedent! 



Exo was aware that nearly every year, some artist would certainly end up behind bars 
for doing drugs. 

It was not an exaggeration to claim that the next few minutes would directly establish his 
destiny. 

This moment, he was controlled by Alex. 

Alex was never understanding to Exo’s plea and also laughed favorably. 

” Exo, why are you stooping? Weren’t you rather big-headed recently and even poked 
fun at your representative? You’re a man, so you must have more rounds! Where was 
that backbone that you stated recently?”. 

” Brother, I was wrong. I actually know I was wrong! Please have mercy on me! If you let 
me go, I’ll give you all the money I have. You can take my money and also be care free 
for the remainder of your life. No … it’s even adequate for you to live happily for a 
number of lifetimes!”. 

” Your cash must simply be contributed to the nationwide treasury.”. 

” You …”. 

Exo did not anticipate Alex to be so persistent. Given that pleas did not work, he made a 
decision to be difficult. 

He stood up all of an abrupt, glared at Alex, as well as claimed, “Punk, I’m cautioning 
you! I guarantee that the shareholders of Quill City Media and my fan club will certainly 
go after you! 

Alex was unfazed by Exo’s danger. He proceeded at his own rate, as well as slowly 
said, “Quill City Media? If your fan club is as brain-dead as that female simply currently, 
I do not mind revealing them what it indicates to distribute! 

Prior to Exo can react, the cops showed up. 

After Alex confirmed that Exo and also Elaine had actually been arrested which the 
contents of Exo’s risk-free had actually been located, he entrusted to Isla and also Big 
Ken. Before leaving the resort, Alex did not forget to take a duplicate of the surveillance 
video from the general manager. This video footage as well as the video clip taken by 
Big Ken needed to be kept for the time being. 

In case Quill City Media discovered a link as well as attempted to make this matter go 
away, Alex would leakage these videos and also let the netizens make their judgments 
… 



For Exo, Elaine, and the shareholders of Quill City Media, tonight was predestined to be 
a sleep deprived night. 

Alex, however, was in a good mood and also rested comfortably since he had actually 
reduced a star he did not like. 

The next morning, Alex got to the Harrods Corp headquarters with Isla. 

Fallon’s selection of agent had been junked, so they had to discover a person brand-
new. 

However, there was a foreseeable as well as realistic trouble. Alex had actually upset 
Quill City Media, so they might have even blacklisted Harrods Corp. In the future, 
perhaps neither Gold Stone neither the Harrods Corp would certainly have the ability to 
hire stars from Quill City Media once again. 

They additionally did not know whether they would have the ability to employ celebrities 
from other agencies. 

Even if they could, they possibly would need to invest a lot of cash. 

The three of them conceptualized countermeasures, after that Alex unexpectedly had 
an idea. 

” Manager Ballantine, exactly how around taking a gamble and picking a novice as a 
spokesperson?”. 

Fallon as well as Isla both frowned and also felt that Alex’s recommendation was 
unstable. 

Nonetheless, Fallon thought of it carefully as well as stated, “I think if we can’t work with 
a suitable star, it’s much better to hire an effectively packaged rookie. It’ll be far better 
than to have no spokesperson. If you pick a beginner, the recommendation charge 
would certainly be relatively reduced, so we can lower expenditures. Mr. Cohen, have 
you thought about a suitable prospect yet?”. 

Alex responded and stated, “Perhaps we can allow Lianna give it a go.”. 

” Lianna?”. 

Fallon was so shocked that she unconsciously secured eyes with Isla. 

Both of them might not compose their minds concerning Alex’s instead useful 
recommendation, which needed additional conversation. 



Considering that they can not decide on it currently, Alex and Isla discussed various 
other details with Fallon and took their leave. En route back, Isla got a call from Cynthia, 
claiming that the Chief Executive Officer of Quill City Media, Henry Doyle, had actually 
come to look for Alex. 

Alex did not anticipate Henry Doyle ahead so swiftly and also he was not ready to 
manage it. 

Nevertheless, Alex was not afraid and also smoothly gave Wade Lewis a phone call. 

” Supervisor Lewis, I ‘d like to ask you for a support …”. 
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At 11:40 am, Alex Cohen returned to Gold Rock. Once they entered the elevator, he 
claimed to Isla Sullivan, “You do not have to see Henry Doyle later, I’ll simply go as well 
as fulfill him myself.” 

Isla frowned as well as asked, “You, alone? Can you handle it?” 

” Do not stress. If I can’t even take care of a low-level person at Henry Doyle, I will not 
have the ability to measure up to my identity.” 

Alex wished to reduce, as high as possible, Henry Doyle’s disgust towards Isla and did 
not want to drag individuals around him into this mess. 

This was his very own mess to tidy up and also he would certainly have the ability to 
take care of. 

Not to discuss his mysterious identification, simply his public identity as the second-
largest shareholder of Helse Pharmaceuticals made him a critical figure in the city’s 
business community. In terms of influence, he was unparalleled in the city thanks to his 
household’s connections. 

Advertisement 

In short, he was rich as well as powerful. 

It was just a matter of words to handle individuals like Henry Doyle or perhaps the whole 
Quill City Media. 

He had actually simply made a call to Wade Lewis, the Supervisor of the Market as well 
as Business Bureau, and also had actually already communicated the scenario well. 

Isla comprehended Alex’s great purposes, yet did not completely recognize Alex’s 
background as well as was still a little unsettled, so she reminded him. 



Advertisement 

A situation like yours, where a single person holds the majority of the business’s shares, 
is simply an exception. Generally, the shares of a firm are spread, and the bigger the 
firm, the even more divided the shares are. 

Alex responded attentively and also stated, “It turns out that Henry Doyle’s individual 
influence is also lower than I had actually expected.” 

” It holds true that his individual influence is not really excellent, however if you reduce 
Exo, it’ll certainly impact the revenues of all their shareholders, so you’ve generally 
offended the whole Quill City Media. One Henry Doyle may be easy enough for you to 
handle, but what if there are 30 of them? I assume that you should not be careless and 
please just focus.” 

” Many thanks for advising me, but … a mere Quill City Media is truly not worthy of my 
focus.” 
. 
” Alex.”. 

Prior to Isla could say the words, “Why do not you just listen to my guidance?”, she 
listened to the lift chimed and also the doors opened up. 

Alex provided her an affirmative appearance and headed out of the lift with Large Ken. 
They walked directly to the lounge. 

Henry Doyle, who had been waiting in the area for a long time, emerged and looked at 
Alex. He after that stated with a dismal face, “Youngster, you were the one who 
reported Exo last night?”. 

Alex delicately muffled the couch and also claimed, “Yes, that’s me. Why are you 
searching for me?” 
. 
Henry likewise took a seat with temper, and also with a domineering perspective, he 
claimed to Alex, “Kid, this isn’t your very first day in service. Do not you know that one of 
the most disliked thing in business community is snitches? You and I are engaged in 
various markets, in the end, we’re all business people. It’s not good to harm the rate of 
interests of your very own kind, right?”. 

” You suggest, I should simply pretend I didn’t see it?”. 

Advertisement 

” My people were careless, I confess. Whether you intend to take revenge or desire 
money, you can come and talk to me regarding anything. You didn’t also offer me a tip 



and also just reported it. That’s simply low! That would dare to do company with a 
treacherous snitch like you?”. 

” Henry Doyle, how I take care of a circumstance is my flexibility. You have no right to 
interfere nor do you can lecture me.”. 

” Up to now, you still do not have the smallest sense of self-contemplation? Do you 
understand that Quill City Media packaged Exo at an excellent cost? Let’s not speak 
about generating income yet, we haven’t also covered the resources as well as you 
have actually sent him to the authorities! That the hell is mosting likely to make up for 
the damages to our firm? Just how can I, as a handling director, explain this to the 
investors?”. 

” Find whoever the heck you want! What does it concern me? Henry Doyle, if you 
assume you can not run the business any longer, you can sell it to me.”. 

” What?”. 

Henry was so stunned that his eyes practically bulged of their sockets. 

” Child, you’re simply a tiny firm with a $300 million financial investment. You’re not also 
a f * cking idiot, you’re just a psycho!”. 

Alex trembled his head and also claimed, “Henry Doyle, you need to consider it 
carefully. The apprehension of Exo will cause a collection of domino effect, which will 
eventually press your firm over the edge. 

At that time, your business will certainly be famous, yet the assessment will certainly 
drop listed below market value. If you offer your firm currently, you might be able to offer 
it for 10s of billions of dollars. If you miss this possibility, you will not be able to offer it at 
such an excellent cost in the future. At that time, even if you kneel and also plead me, I 
will not want to take over.”. 

Youngster, let’s not speak regarding whether you can pay for to purchase Quill City 
Media or not, however what kind of chain reaction can Exo’s case cause? Exo has 
actually fallen this time, I confess it. 

” I listened to that Director Lewis from the Industry and also Commerce Bureau has 
personally led a group to your business … along with a deputy supervisor.”. 

” Director Lewis?”. 

Henry frowned, then he came back to his detects in seconds as well as claimed with a 
sneer, “Do you believe that the Market and also Commerce Bureau is run by your 
family?”. 



” The last time somebody stated this to me was the owner of Honey’s Automobile 
Dealer as well as it feels like that dealership is still being corrected.”. 

Henry Doyle was shed and stunned when his phone suddenly rang. It was the manager 
of Quill City Media’s PR division that called. 

He responded to the call as well as without waiting for him to claim something, the 
supervisor stated, “Mr. Doyle, something’s occurred! Supervisor Lewis from the Industry 
and Commerce Bureau and Replacement Director Zed from the Tax Bureau have 
actually jointly established up an emergency examination team to carry out a significant 
sweep of our business. 

Henry bounced up from his seat once again and also claimed, “What? Are you 
certain?”. 

” How can I exist to you about such things? Mr. Doyle, I hesitate our company will 
certainly be damaged even if we don’t die this time around …”. 

For Henry, this news reported by the Public Relations Manager was like a thunderbolt in 
a clear sky. 

Henry was puzzled for a couple of seconds, then he dropped like a sandbag on the 
sofa. After he hung up the phone, he did not rush back however began to take a look at 
the boy before him again. He had simply recognized Alex’s power as well as was clear 
concerning the company’s present situation. 

A great deal of companies had some issues to a greater or lower degree and also it 
coincided for Quill City Media. 

The large examination by the Industry as well as Business Bureau was still a tiny issue, 
but the vital thing was that the Tax obligation Bureau was also startled. 

Normally, firms like theirs would take different actions to stay clear of tax obligations 
because of large purchases, which can save them a lot of money. 

Nearly all of these tax obligation avoidance steps were just technicalities in the law. 
Normally if nothing occurred, they would certainly not attract the interest of the Tax 
obligation Bureau. Once they were targeted as well as thoroughly investigated, 
nonetheless, that would certainly be a huge issue. 

As the basic supervisor of Quill City Media, Henry understood the firm completely. He 
understood that if the Tax obligation Bureau was determined to conduct a 
comprehensive examination, the amount of back taxes and also associated fines the 
company would certainly have to pay would be astronomical as well as much beyond 
the capacity of Quill City Media. 



Since the Sector as well as Business Bureau as well as the Tax Bureau had actually 
arrived at the business, there was no chance to quit the investigation. 

If he wished to avoid this tragedy, the only choice he had was to ask the individual who 
set up all this for aid. 

He or she was Alex Cohen. 

Henry took a deep breath and also claimed to Alex, “Must you force us into a dead 
end?”. 

Alex shrugged his shoulders as well as stated, “I don’t assume I did anything incorrect. 
If you had actually encountered truth as well as reviewed it, I would not have done this 
and possibly would’ve invested in your firm. Rather, you’re unrepentant as well as a 
worm in business globe. Because you’re a worm, I should eliminate it, or else there’ll be 
limitless difficulties.”. 

” You … Alex, I have actually recognized my mistake, so simply allow the investigation 
group leave. Don’t worry, I’ll strongly rectify the situation and also the business will 
certainly never have any type of troubles in the future. To thank you for your guidance 
as well as correction of our firm, I’m willing to provide you 1% of the company’s shares 
as a token of my appreciation. Quill City Media’s current evaluation is $10 billion, so I do 
not require to inform you how much 1% of the company’s shares is, right?”. 

“$ 100 million?”. 

Alex stroked his chin while he computed … 
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Henry Doyle assumed that Alex Cohen was impressed as well as even remained to 
initiate him. 

” The yearly revenue of a small company like Gold Stone is only 10s of millions, right? If 
you obtain 1% of Quill City Media’s shares and also re-sell them, you can obtain $100 
million. You can also hold the shares and delight in long-term rewards …”. 

Alex raised his hand to interrupt Henry and also delicately stated, “I just determined the 
cash I have in the financial institution, the rate of interest for 2 to 3 months is virtually 
$100 million. To me, nevertheless, it’s simply spare modification.”. 

Henry still did not understand that Alex was the second-largest shareholder of Helse 
Pharmaceuticals and also only believed Alex was pretending. He did not have the heart 
to care concerning this and stated urgently, “Alex, there’s no such thing as having too 
much cash? 



” All. Since you’re so persistent, I’ll provide Director Lewis a phone call.”. 

” Okay, all right. Thank you quite.”. 

Under Henry’s eager gaze, Alex secured his cell phone and called Wade Lewis. 

” Hey There, Supervisor Lewis. You’ve shown up, right? You’ve worked hard … I have 
actually obtained nothing much to do. It’s just that Henry Doyle firmly insisted that I offer 
you a phone call. He told me to inform you to investigate well, especially relating to the 
taxation, it’s best to begin checking out from the day that Quill City Media was 
established …”. 

Henry was thinking of just how to deceive Alex with the shares he assured previously. 
Once he heard what Alex claimed, his mind took off. 

Was Alex also helping Quill City Media? He was clearly adding fuel to the fire! 

Soon after, Alex hung up, put down the phone, and also stated in a serious tone, “I have 
actually followed your dreams and made a phone call to the head of the investigation 
group. No issue exactly how little the quantity is, it’s still money, so it ‘d be a waste if I 
do not accept it … Hey Henry, don’t leave in a hurry!”. 

Henry initially thought that Alex was a fool that could be played with a couple of words. 

He had actually simply recognized that he had actually simply been played as a fool by 
Alex. 

Henry understood that it was difficult to obtain Alex to change his mind, so it was far 
better to go back to the firm as well as search for a person to say something great to the 
examination team. The chances of success were slim, it was his only chance to 
conserve Quill City Media and he had to try his finest, no issue how pale the hope was 
… 

Alex watched Henry enjoyed and immediately sent promptly message to Kevin 
Lindstrom. 

” Relative, maybe we do not require to invest in Quill City Media. When the time comes, 
we’ll just acquire it! 

In the past, Alex assumed that the stars on TELEVISION were as well far from him, that 
they were contemporary of reach. After the case with Exo, he recognized that celebrities 
were additionally people. From his discussion with Henry, he recognized that the people 
that took care of these celebrities were additionally normal businessmen 
. 
The huge adjustment in his understanding was not that celebrities or the companies had 
actually transformed, however that his identity was various from before. With greater 



than $20 billion in the bank, as well as the little Quill City, also in the entire nation, there 
would certainly not be a market he might not get involved in! 

Even if he had no understanding of the sector and also wanted to enter the show 
business instantly, he would be offered like a king! 

When it came to organization and also profit circles, money was king, and also there 
was absolutely nothing that money might not resolve … 

Alex already had currently rough plan. Also if they did not change, they would still 
broaden their organization. 

Nonetheless, it was not yet the most effective time to remove Quill City Media, so he 
needed to be client. 

Since Henry Doyle as well as the various other participants of Quill City Media were 
active managing the business’s events, they absolutely would not have the need to 
retaliate right now. Alex can temporarily neglect them as well as proceed with his 
unfinished business from previously, which was to take care of Chase Lucas as well as 
Isaac Litt. 

In the afternoon, Alex as well as Big Ken mosted likely to the suburban areas as well as 
located Symore at the online poker club. 

It also reinforced his decision to assist Alex get rid of Isaac Litt. This was so that he 
might retaliate himself, however additionally to get in Alex’s excellent books. 

Since he was a kid, he had dreamed of becoming a street employer on the very same 
degree as Artilleryman Youthful and also Chase Lucas. 

After years of being in business, he did not make a heavyweight for himself as well as 
recognized that he might not reach those heights on his very own. Since Alex appeared, 
he knew that the individual who might aid him attain his dream had ultimately appeared 
… 

Symore was a harsh male that can not also compose his own name smoothly, yet this 
time, to much better full the task for Alex, he had actually jotted down all the searchings 
for of the investigation clearly. 

He did not desire Alex to have problem with reading his dreadful handwriting, so he 
found a child that excelled in Microsoft Workplace to change the handwritten version 
with an electronic one and also published it out. 

He even attracted a straightforward topographic map by hand, clearly defining where 
Isaac Litt’s work was and also where the pharmaceutical manufacturing facility was 
located. 



When Alex saw the topographic map, he did not know whether to laugh or cry. 

Dealing with a drug dealer was not like leading a battle that called for mapping and also 
implementation of soldiers, so there was no need to be so bothersome. The only thing 
they needed to locate out was the dimension as well as distribution of Isaac’s pressures 
so that they might have a good suggestion of what to expect. 

Nevertheless, Alex felt Symore’s sincerity and did not mock his intent. 

According to Symore’s findings, Isaac was the largest pusher in the city as well as was 
perhaps the single supplier. Virtually every little thing that appeared in the city, such as 
heroin, was brought in by Isaac Litt from outside after that distributed out. Offering 
heroin was only one of Isaac’s major companies. His other service was looking into all 
kinds of medications. 

Externally, Isaac’s wide range was just at the multimillion-dollar level, yet in fact, his 
possessions were at the billion-dollar degree, making him an unseen tycoon. 

Alex had actually already thought this point since a person like Isaac Litt would certainly 
not attempt to make all his possessions public. What Alex did not expect was that in 
addition to taking a risk in a number of Chase Lucas’ buildings, Isaac likewise held 3% 
of the shares of Quill City Media! 

When Alex saw the info Symore had actually assembled, he looked to Large Ken and 
also said, “After taking care of Isaac Litt for so long, he sent out somebody to kill me as 
well as I have not also satisfied him. If it had not been for my best of luck, I would’ve 
passed away with injustice. Bro, just how concerning we go to his pharmaceutical 
factory for a see? It would certainly be wonderful if we could encounter him.”. 

Large Ken nodded as well as said, “Youthful Master, anywhere you intend to go, I’m 
willing to choose you.”. 

” Eek … the means you said that just gave me goosebumps.”. 

Alex and Big Ken chatted delicately and also joked around. 

Symore was anxious and stated, “Mr. Cohen, you’re not serious? You’ve currently 
claimed that Isaac Litt has sent somebody to kill you, yet you still intend to go to his 
manufacturing facility? Aren’t you simply strolling right into the lion’s den? He’s not a 
street gangster like Chase Lucas, however he has a great deal of individuals under him 
as well as they’re all dope dealer, which are even worse than gangsters.”. 

Alex swung his hand as well as claimed, “It’s fine. A lot of people wish to eliminate me 
that he can’t also get in line.”. 



” Oh my, Mr. Cohen … if you should go, then I have to bring along my brothers with 
you.”. 

” If you’re worried, then you can adhere to, however do not subject yourselves. I’ll call 
you if I require you.”. 

Alex patted Symore’s shoulder and cleared up the issue. 

Quickly, Alex drove to Isaac’s pharmaceutical manufacturing facility accompanied by 
Large Ken. 

The guard at the gate quit the Lamborghini and also asked with a boring face, “What are 
you right here for?”. 

Alex, who was being in the traveler seat, jabbed his head out as well as answered, “I’m 
searching for Isaac Litt to go over service.”. 

” Did you make an appointment?”. 

” No.”. 

” After that you’ll need to go back. Mr. Litt isn’t somebody you can just fulfill if you want 
to. You need to make a consultation ahead of time.”. 

” What happens if I don’t go?”. 

” I believe you’re f * cking selecting a fight, aren’t you?”. 

As quickly as the guard ended up talking, a lots or so young men promptly rushed out 
and surrounded the Lamborghini … 

 


